
 

Department of Planning and Budget 
2023 Fiscal Impact Statement  

 

1. Bill Number:   SB1013 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Edwards 

 

3.  Committee: Agriculture, Conservation and Natural Resources 

 

4. Title: Waterworks; contaminants; PFAS chemicals; notification to customers. 

 

5. Summary:   Requires a waterworks owner to notify customers when a water quality analysis 

reveals that perfluoroalkyl and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS chemicals), as defined in 

the bill, are present in the water supply or when a contaminant in the water supply exceeds 

maximum contaminant levels established in state or federal regulations, whichever is more 

stringent. Such notification shall be published in a newspaper of general circulation in the 

affected area and mailed to all customers. Such published and mailed notifications shall 

include information regarding the water quality analysis, the contaminant or contaminants, 

potential adverse health impacts, actions to reduce the level of the contaminant or 

contaminants, and public contact information for the waterworks. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This legislation would not have a fiscal impact on the Department of 

Health or the Commonwealth.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
 


